








 
 

From: Lottac@aol.com [mailto:Lottac@aol.com]  
Sent: Monday, October 09, 2006 10:06 AM 
To: sunrise@aspeneg.com 
Subject: SPL - CPUC A.06-08-010 -More Comments on the Coastal Link 
 
Thank you for all of your hard work during your San Diego scoping meetings last week.  The 
hardest work is probably yet to come and we appreciate your efforts and professionalism.  
  
There were some items I wanted to add to the list of alternatives and concerns I mentioned at the 
meeting in Rancho Penasquitos and here they are: 

• Since many opponents to the Sunrise Powerlink feel that remote generation and long 
transmission lines are an outmoded, unpopular and inefficient way to meet our energy 
needs,  I'd like to emphasize the need to evaluate a mix of non-wires alternatives like 
energy efficiency, demand reduction (advanced metering), distributed generation and 
other in-county generation  (preferably renewables).   

•   
• Recent articles have cited the multiple benefits of parking lot solar.  The benefits of this 

kind of program were also highlighted in this month's Energy Connections (the San Diego 
Regional Energy Office newsletter) in the article "Paul Davy Solar Port Dedication"  

•   
• Bill Powers also pointed out in several presentations that the 2016 reliability gap 

identified by SDGE was 482 MW.  However, the proposals by SDGE to the CPUC to add 
250 MW in peakers by 2008 coupled with the fact that an outage at Palomar does not 
knock out the entire plant (adding 232 MW to local power assets) reduces the 2016 
reliability gap to 0 MW. So these peakers as well as the 300MW in solar thermal from 
Stirling that can already be taken over existing lines appear to be a viable alternative to 
Sunrise.  

•  
• I'd also like Aspen to explore whether the 230 kV coastal link is even needed for the San 

Diego region or whether it is simply a face saving move by SDG&E to help support their 
claim that this line is to bring power to San Diego and not to simply move more power 
across San Diego to points north. Both the California Independent Systems Operator 
(CAISO) and the California Energy Commission have expressed their support for the 
Sunrise Powerlink, at least in part, because it would ultimately result in a 500kV "full loop" 
that interconnects the Mexican border (Imperial Valley Substation) with Southern 
California Edison territory in Los Angeles.  If this is the true benefit of the Sunrise 
Powerlink then let's acknowledge it and avoid needlessly destroying treasured shrinking 
open space and impacting densely populated areas in the City of San Diego.  

•  
• If it is determined that the coastal link is actually needed, I'd like Aspen to explore the 

possibility of putting the coastal link under the 56 freeway.  Since the 56 will need the 
addition of a third lane sooner rather than later anyway, it would be an ideal time to 
combine the 2 projects. There would certainly be fewer impacts if this were done. The 
remaining question would be how and where this line would then connect to the 
Penasquitos/Torrey Hills substation if needed. The existing North-South transmission 
lines through Del Mar Mesa and Torrey Hills south of the 56 freeway both cross sensitive 
habitat and the North-South line to Torrey Hills also passes through a densely populated 
residential area.  

•  
• Should the need for the transmission line prevail, undergrounding the line where at all 

possible would be a preferred alternative by most.  To that point, there is evidence to 



suggest that new technology exists to accomplish this undergrounding effort at a cost 
equal to or not much more than the overhead line option. (please see ASEA Brown 
Boveri/ABB at: 
http://search.abb.com/library/ABBLibrary.asp?DocumentID=9AKK100580A2085&Langua
geCode=en&DocumentPartID=&Action=Launch for further information).  If what ABB 
claims is true, this new technology would be a benefit to SDG&E and ALL rate-payers 
and prevent the destruction of countless miles of wilderness.  I would think this is 
something the CPUC and SDG&E would find worthy of examining. The technology 
is already operational in Europe, Australia and under the Long Island Sound.  I proposed 
this to SDG&E very early on but they brushed it off as non-viable and provided little 
explanation.  I am not convinced.  I did not bring this up at the scoping meeting.  I can 
only find reference of its use for up to 230kV so it may not be viable for 500kV (the cables 
may get too hot) but it is certainly an option for the coastal link or something to be looked 
at if we were to explore updating the grid with only 230 kV lines.  

•   
• More and more we require cell tower sites to make aesthetic adjustments to their 

equipment such as camouflaging them as trees or screening them with landscaping and 
yet utilities do very little to camouflage these huge invasive transmission towers where 
they are forced upon the community or planted in our open space.  I think there is 
certainly more that can be done there.  In addition, Bill Powers brought to my attention 
the existence of low sag high heat cables that can carry higher kVs with longer spacing in 
between the poles.   These would allow for further consolidation of the line where it has to 
be above ground.  

•  
• Several continued to emphasize that these transmission lines are probably just as likely 

to cause a fire as to be threatened by one and they make it more complicated and time 
consuming to fight wildfires when they do occur in close proximity to the lines. SDG&E 
needs to be accountable for this added risk by ensuring there is adequate fire and rescue 
facilities within a 5 minute response time to these lines.  Where there is not, mitigation 
should include providing for these services. 

  
Thank you for your consideration of these issues and for your continued evaluation of the 
alternatives. 

Laura Copic 
5512 Brettonwood Ct 
San Diego, CA 92130 
Phone: 858-720-1027 
Mobile: 619-733-3744 
Fax: 858-720-1628 
e-mail: lottac@aol.com  
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October 9, 2006

To: Billie Blanchard, CPUC / Lynda Kastoll, BLM
c/o Aspen Environmental Group
235 Montgomery Street, Suite 935
San Francisco, CA 94104-3002

From: Mike and Jennifer Vildibill
11649 Treadwell Dr.
Poway, CA  92064
Phone: (858) 397-1144
E-mail: jenniev@sdsc.edu

Subject: Scoping Comments Regarding Proposed Sunrise Power Link Project

Today there exist several SDG&E circuits carrying approximately 437 kV of power 
through a narrow easement between San Diego’s Scripps Ranch and Poway’s Rolling 
Hills communities.  Many homes are located directly adjacent to this easement.  The 
proposed Sunrise Power Link project would increase the capacity to 667 kV, which most 
residents here believe to be extreme in terms of unsightliness, noise, EMF, blemished 
natural setting and impact to property values.  

During the pre-filing period communities such as Ranchos Penasquitos and Ramona 
were able to convince SDG&E to propose undergrounding circuits through their 
neighborhoods.  The Rolling Hills community however was not able to engage SDG&E. 
After un-returned phone calls and letters to SDG&E, it was only after intervention by San 
Diego County Supervisor Diane Jacob did SDG&E respond to our inquires. 
Unfortunately, by this time the SDG&E proposal had been filed.

It is our understanding that very few homes in San Diego County are located within such 
close proximity to 667 kV power lines.  We strongly urge that the CPUC consider 
mitigating this real problem by placing the incremental 230 kV Sunrise Power Link circuits 
underground for the Scripps Ranch and Rolling Hills neighborhoods.

We propose that SDG&E use existing roadway franchise and rights of way to route 
incremental Sunrise Power Link lines away from these homes.  The validity to 
undergrounding incremental power lines is equal to that of undergrounding lines for 
Rancho Penasquitos and Ramona.  In fact, we believe it a higher priority to mitigate 
massive 667 kV transmission lines adjacent to homes as opposed to mitigating single 
230kV lines such as those proposed for Rancho Penasquitos and Ramona.

Specifically, we propose that the new circuits transit to underground conduits on 
Powerado Road (Figure 1) going north on Pomerado Road to Scripps Poway Parkway 
where they would then go west approximately one mile where the underground circuits 
would then rejoin the above-ground infrastructure on Scripps Poway Parkway (Figure 2). 
The ingress and egress points would exist at points where the above-ground lines 
presently cross these two roads.

Sincerely,

Mike and Jennifer Vildibill
Residents, City of Poway



Figure 1: Ingress Point (circled) for Undergrounding: Pomerado Road

Figure 2: Egress Point (circled) for Undergrounding: Scripps Poway Parkway



Appendix A: Alternative Underground Route (dotted line) for Rolling Hills Community












































